

29th March 2021

Dear Learning Support Co-ordinator,

My name is Candyce Doorn, Deputy Principal from Halls Head College Education Support Centre.

Next term our centre will begin its transition program for year 6 students who are eligible and are enrolling at our school as year 7's in 2022.

Halls Head College Education Support Centre has a population of 50 - 55 students, who are drawn from the Mandurah area and as far north as Lakelands, south to Waroona and east to Pinjarra. The Education Support Centre (HHC ESC) enrols students needing intensive support to achieve their personalised learning goals.

To be entitled to enrol in our school, students must have an intellectual disability or have demonstrated extensive teaching and learning adjustments approved by the Districts Lead School Psychologist and the School. This may also include students with Autism. Identification of these students for transition is best as early as possible, ideally when they are in year 5.

If you currently have students eligible for Ed Support and whose parents are considering it as a future pathway, can you please contact me at school on 9581 0613 or email <a href="mailto:Candyce.doorn@education.wa.edu.au">Candyce.doorn@education.wa.edu.au</a>. Alternatively you can contact our transition coordinator Michelle Lockley on 9581 0613 or email <a href="mailto:michelle.lockley4@education.wa.edu.au">michelle.lockley4@education.wa.edu.au</a> to discuss our transition program in preparation for next year.

Parents are welcome to contact either of the above to find out more information or arrange a time to meet and have a look at our programs and facilities, or alternatively visit our website at http://www.hallsheadesc.wa.edu.au/

Yours Sincerely

andycol

Candyce Doorn Deputy Principal